
Friday, 23 September 2022

Science Day

On Monday, ‘The Science Alive’ Roadshow came to APS. There were lots 
of really cool exhibits, fun facts to learn and investigations to explore.

Some of our senior tamariki were ‘Explainers’ and we had to share our 
knowledge and explain to visiting school children what each investigation 
was all about and how to use the equipment. 

We were so lucky to have it here as the truck driver had to do lots of expert   
driving to back up into our playground! What a great day of science we 
had.


 


 


Community Notices


PLEASE BE AWARE THAT THE SCHOOL’S ACCEPTANCE OF ADVERTISING IN THE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER DOES NOT 
CONSTITUTE APPROVAL AND/OR ENDORSEMENT FOR ANY PRODUCT OR ACTIVITY.



Tēnā koutou katoa,


The end of term is very close and we are packing in a lot of learning right up until school closes 

for Term 3, at 3.00pm on the 30th September. This week has been all about ‘Science’.


We had the ‘Science Alive’ Roadshow at school on Monday with some amazing science 

investigations for our Nile students. Other Nelson schools were able to experience this too.


Some of our Year 6 tamariki were hosts and guided visitors around the investigations and were 

proud to do this. They showed leadership and responsibility.


Our Nile Classes have been working very hard on research and investigations into endangered 

species and have created very interesting boards that have their research findings presented 

in very eyecatching and unique ways. This work has been the Inquiry topic for this term and the 

engagement and learning taking place has been exciting and inspirational. They have set up 

a ‘Science Fair’ in the hall and all of our students will see the exhibition today along with the 

Nile classes whanau. This is the first time we have done this type of fair and this is the starting 

place.


We have a new app that we are excited about and will be the main comunication tool for 

school messaging. Seesaw will still operate for class learning but all messages that go out to 

you for the myself or the school office will come out to you via ‘Schoolstream’. There is further 

information about it in this newlsetter. We are aiming for our whole school community to 

upload the app and have it ready to receive all communication from us. This will go live next 

week.


I wish you all a slower pace of life during the two week break from school. If you are working I 

hope you are able to take some time off to have some fun with your children. May the 

weather be warmer and drier to enable us all to get out and explore the great outdoors 

around us.


Remember we will be closed on Monday 26th September for the national holiday in 

remembrance of Queen Elizabeth II. Enjoy this long weekend.


Ngā mihi nui,

Sonya


_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________


Things to Remember 

Assemblies are on Mondays & Fridays at 9.15am in the hall.


School phone/absence line: 03 548 7970 / text mobile 027 548 7970  


Term 3 2022 Dates:

Sunday, 25 September 2022		 - Daylight Savings begins

Monday, 26 September 2022 	 - National Holiday rememberance of Queen Elizabeth II 

Tuesday, 27 September @ 5.30pm	  - APS Board Meeting

Friday, 30 September 2022	 	 - Last Day Term 3


Term 4 2022 Dates:

Monday, 17 October 2022	 	 - First Day Term 4	 

Friday, 21 October 2022	 	 - TEACHER ONLY DAY (School closed for instruction for 	 	
	 	 	 	 students.)

Monday, 24 October 2022	 	 - Labour Day (School Closed)

Tuesday, 22 November 2022	 - APS Athletics Day

Monday, 28 November - 	 	 - Senior Camp @ Marahau

Thursday, 1 December 2022

Thursday, 15 Dec 2022 @12.30pm	 - Last day of school for 2022		 


Principal’s Pen

Fundraising for Nile Camp

Thursday evening Quiz Nights at the Sprig n Fern in Tahunanui have been working 
really well in enabling us to raise additional funds for our Senior camp next Term. 
Many thanks to Karl & Robert for their outstanding efforts in making this happen each 
week and gathering the many sponsors for prizes. We have had some really amazing 
support from the community. 

Final week of quiz next Thursday, 29 September 2022 at 7.00pm. Come along and 
join if you can.

We really appreciate the community support from the following:-


	 The Veggie Guy - Karl Hadfield	 	 Hughes Family

	 Content	 	 	 	 Noel Leeming

	 Paper Plus	 	 	 	 Proper Crisps

	 Trailways Hotel	 	 	 	 Kebab Kitchen

	 River Kitchen	 	 	 	 Untouchable Hair & Skin

	 Pic's Peanut Butter	 	 	 The Crafty Weka

	 Squires Pub & Cafe	 	 	 The Garden Window

	 F45 Training Nelson	 	 	 Yin's Remedial Massage

	 The Nail Garden		 	 	 Pizzeria Bella

	 Resene Paint	 	 	 	 Lambrettas Cafe Bar

	 Sujon	 	 	 	 	 The Buzz Stop

	 Ruby's Coffee	 	 	 	 Silky Otter Cinemas

	 Sal’s Pizza	 	 	 	 Dominos Nelson


Nile Science Exhibition

Thank you to those parents/caregivers who came along to our exhibition 
today hosted by our Nile students. The tamariki have been working so hard 
on their science projects for the past few weeks. Whaea Jo and Miss Harris 
are very impressed with their work.

No School Monday, 26 September 2022  
National Holiday in remembrance of Queen Elizabeth II



Winter Sports Tournament

Last Tuesday, our Nile classes participated in the Winter Sports day at Saxton 
Field where we played different sports against other Nelson Primary Schools. 

We had APS teams competing in volleyball, netball & soccer. Other sports 
played at the tournament were hockey, miniball, table tennis & rippa rugby. It 
was a fun day out for all. Thanks again to our parent helpers for their support.


PB4L FOCUS

Our Focus for Weeks 9 & 10


Resolving Conflict

 


Introducing our new ‘Schoolstream’ App for APS Whanau

By the end of next week we will have our new schoolstream app up and 

running for Term 4. To use this app each parent/caregiver will set up their own 
individual login enabling you to:-


view all notices / newsletters / communications

record trip permissions


report an absence

update records

order uniforms   


Further instructions on how to be set up on schoolstream will be sent out 
individually to our whanau next week. 



BE YOU. BE GREAT! AWARDS

Term 3, Week 8


Trafalgar Room

Te Waka Hemi: For participating in class activities and trying hard to use your 
words. 

Mereana Pasikala: For managing herself during Literacy rotations. 


St. Vincent Tahi Room

Aurora Creed: For persevering and not giving up when doing new things in 
Maths and Art.

Nevaeh Thompson: For trying really hard during group maths sessions.

St. Vincent Rua Room

Leon Roe: For consistently having a positive attitude and displaying amazing 
friendship. 

Eddie Dempsey: Sharing insightful information about different animal species in 
topic. 


Nile Tahi Room

Shayna Freeman: For working collaboratievl on your Red Panda inquiry.

Shaylah Solloway-Leckie: For her amazing research and presentation of the NZ 
Dotterel.


Nile Rua Room

Tahiri Samuela: For your independence and focus towards your research on 
Black Robins. 

Ivy Henderson: For pushing yourself out of your comfort zone during ‘Winter 
Sports’ and giving volleyball 100%.

Fair Play:

Mia Johnson: For an outstanding effort at netball during Winter Sports. What a 
talented netballer and future Silver Fern!

Leading Light:

Nivea Peeti: For her awesome participation in Kapa Haka.

BE YOU. BE GREAT! AWARDS

Term 3, Week 9


Trafalgar Room

Aaryav Shrestha: For working hard with your letter sounds and participating in 
discussions. 

Legacy Takimoana: For being a great friend and always willing to help out in the 
classroom.

St. Vincent Tahi Room

Tosi Toalima Vitaoa: For trying really hard at everything in her new class.

Milenna Mapu Fetu: For settling in well to St Vincent Tahi Class.


St. Vincent Rua Room

Billie Maxwell: For researching facts and creating an informative slide about the 
cheetah. 

Ky-mani Hansard: For asking for help when needed and being resilient in your 
learning. 


Nile Tahi Room

Delia Goodfellow: For outstanding research and presentation of his inquiry into 
Whooping Cranes.

Chloe Conmee: For improvement with her writing. She is working so hard to get 
her ideas down.

Nile Rua Room

Envy-Peyton Takimoana: For taking extra care and time during your tuhituhi 
(writing) sessions to proofread and edit!

Tahlia Fuller: For your focus and hard work towards your research project!

Ka pai to maramatanga (good job with your thinking /understanding).

Fair Play:

Maylar Clarke: For always being a kind friend.


Leading Light:

Aisha Osman: For working hard to resolve conflict.



